MINUTES

STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
COUNTY OF HENDERSON MARCH 20, 1991

The Henderson County Board of Commissioners met for a regularly
scheduled meeting at 9:00 a.m. in the Commissioners' Meeting Room
of the Henderson County Office Building.

Those present were: Chairman J. Michael Edney, Vice-Chairman
Vollie G. Good, Commissioner F. Richard Baker, Commissioner Hugh
D. Randall, Commissioner William McKay, County Attorney Don H.
Elkins, Interim County Manager Jerry D. Myers, Finance Director
David E. Nicholson, Clerk to the Board Elizabeth W. Corn, Avalina
Merrill (in training), and the news media.

CALL TO ORDER/WELCOME

- Chairman Edney called the meeting to order and welcomed all in
attendance. -

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Commissioner McKay led in the pledge of allegiance to the American
Flag. ,

INVOCATION

Rev. Max Smith of Mainstreet Baptist Church gave the invocation.
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The minutes of the February 4, February 6, and February 27, 1991
meetings were presented for review. The minutes were approved as

corrected.

DISCUSSION/ADJUSTMENT OF AGENDA

Chairman Edney stated that the Board has decided to review their
rules of procedure, for the present time he added "public input"
to today's meeting.

A resolution concerning Women's History Month was added under new
business, item "M", Also under nominations "J", cCable T.V.
Committee membership was added.

PUBLIC INPUT
Dixie Blumer - Ms. Blumer is with the League of Women Voters. The

League wished to commend the Board in their decision to establish
a Solid Waste Advisory Committee.
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Ed Connell - Mr. Connell is with Civil Air Patrol. He presented
a certificate of appreciation to the Board of Commissioners for
helping with the installation of a repeater on Pinnacle Mountain.
The Board had awarded CAP a grant of $1,000 which assisted in this
project.

E=911 STATUS REPORT

Chairman Edney recognized County Planner Matt Matteson to address
this item. Mr., Matteson reminded the Board that in September of
1989 the Board entered into a contract with Southern Bell for the
implementation of the Enhanced 911 Emergency Reporting System.
About six months later Southern Bell delivered to the planning
department a master street address guide. The planning department
has worked with this list, revising and updating it. Mr. Matteson
stated that they are on schedule. There are several decisions that
need to be made in the very near future regarding this project.

Commissioner McKay suggested having a workshop on the E-911
project. A workshop was set for April 3, 1991 at 1:00 p.m.

INSURANCE/County Sewer System

Mr. Myers informed the Board that he and Jim Erwin have
investigated providing insurance coverage for the sewer operations.
They have met with Mr. Bill Penny who provides coverage for the
Ccity of Hendersonville in their sewer operations. Insurance cost
for twelve (12) months will be approximately $9,000, this would
cover property, liability, and earthquake protection.

Commissioner McKay made the motion to approve the recommendation
of Mr. Myers and Mr. Erwin and take the money out of the Sewer
District project fund. All voted in favor and the motion carried.

N.C. DEPT. OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

Chairman Edney recognized the representatives in attendance. Ms.
Sandra Wesniewski addressed the Board. 1In attendance with her was
Mr. Ray Burrows. N.C. Dept. of Economic Development was formerly
known as N.C. Dept. of Commerce. Ms, Wesniewski and Mr. Burrows
are located in Asheville. Secretary Broyhill is the head of this
department.

Their main purpose is business and industry development. Ms.
Wesniewski stated that the majority of the major clients that
locate in the state come through this department.

Mr. Burrows stated that their work is not visible until something
happens. He stated that they are trying to help existing
industries grow and to facilitate their operations. One reason to
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do this is to keep the existing clientele happy so they will
project pleasure in their business locations.

Ms. Wesniewski stressed the confidentiality of their work and she
passed around packets of information entitled "North Carclina - The
Better Business Climate".

COMMUNITY_ EDUCATION FOUNDATION REQUEST

Chairman Edney recognized Mrs. Mary Garrison to address this item.
Mrs. Garrison informed the Board that the Johnson Farm Committee
of the Henderson County Education Foundation has been meeting for
over a year now making plans for the use and restoration of the
Johnson Farm property. They have recently completed a video and
a slide show of the Johnson Farm property. She passed around some
literature on the property and the Board viewed the video. The
video gave a history of the Johnson Farm property and buildings.

Johnson Farm is a 15 acre site donated to Henderson County Board
of Education by the Johnson Brothers, Vernon and Leander.

CREATIVE ARTS & SUMMER EXPRESSIONS GRANT APPLICATIONS/Ruth Burgin

Chairman Edney recognized Ruth Burgin. Ms. Burgin addressed the
Board stating that the Henderson County Parks & Recreation Depart-
ment applies for two grants every year. The first grant being the
Creative Arts program for ages 5-12, first through six grades.
This is a 12 week after school art program. They are requesting
$695.00. The second grant is Summer Expressions, done during the
summer day camp program. They are requesting $695.00 for this
program also.

Ms. Burgin is requesting the approval of the Board and the
signatures of the chairman and the finance director.

Commissioner McKay made the motion to grant them authorization to
execute these two grant applications. All voted in favor and the
motion carried.

JACKSON PARK-Natural Heritage Area

Mr. Doug Moon informed the Board of an application to the State of
N.C. to include part of Jackson Park in the National Heritage
program., Upon recommendation by the Parks and Recreation Committee
Commissioner Baker made the motion to approve the letter of intent
and authorize Chairman Edney's signature on the Boards behalf. All
voted in favor and the motion carried.

ADMISSION CHARGES - Parks & Recreation
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Mr. Doug Moon informed the Board of a recommendation from the Parks
& Recreation Advisory Beoard to alter a previously unwritten policy
of the Board of Commissioners concerning the charging of admission
fees to certain events at Jackson Park. One of the ball teans
would like to host the state tournament but must be able to charge
admission fees to do so. They would have the advantage of home
court if they could host this tournament. The admission would go
into the Babe Ruth Baseball Association to help offset the costs
of the tournament and to take the winning teams farther in
competition.

Mr. Moon said that a second request has come from the girls
softball team at East Henderson High School. Because of renovation
on their campus their softball team and the boys baseball team will
be playing at Jackson Park. Last year the girls team made the
play-offs. The N.C. High School's Athletic Association requires
that any team participating in state play-off competition must
charge admission. They were denied the request last year to host
their game at Jackson Park because they could not allow them to
charge admission. They have made the same request this year
subject to making the play-offs.

There was much discussion. Some alternatives were discussed.
Chairman Edney stated that the Board needs to adopt an official
policy. Chairman Edney informed Mr. Moon that the Board cannot
approve the request at this time, they wish to look at the entire
policy, review it with the County Attorney.

Mr, Moon stated that the Parks & Recreation Committee may revise
their recommendation to make it a little more specific, possibly
two exceptions to the policy.

ESSX PHONE SERVICE

Mr. Nicholson informed the Board of a proposal from Southern Bell
and Telephone Systems of Asheville to provide ESSX phone service
to Henderson County and the Henderson County Board of Education.
This would be a joint project increasing capabilities for all and
would be between various county owned buildings. With ESSX we will
no longer use or pay the annual maintenance on the PBX.

The joint system will save both installation costs and monthly
fees, The bill will be sent to the County's Finance Department and
we will then invoice the County Schools. The cost savings for both
the County and County Schools on a monthly basis will be $1,079.39.
The installation charge will be billed for the first twelve months,
with a payback of 10.49 months based on the savings.

Mr. Nicholson is requesting that the Board approve this proposal
and 51gn the attached Southern Bell Letter of Election for ESSX
service. There was much discussion.

S
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Mr. orian T. Gloer, Account Executive for Southern Bell was in
attendance and answered some questions.

Commissioner Good made the motion to change the phone system to
Southern Bell ESSX telephone system as recommended by our Finance
Director. All voted in favor and the motion carried.

NOTIFICATION OF VACANCIES
Chairman Edney informed the Board of the following vacancies:

1. Blue Ridge Community College Board of Trustees - 2 vacancies.
2. EMS Council - 2 vacancies.
3. Hospital Board of Trustees - 2 vacancies.
4. JTPA-Job Training Partnership Act Committee or PIC - 3
vacancies.
5. Jury Commission - 1 vacancy.
6. Land-Of-Sky Regional Council Advisory Council on Aging ~
1 vacancy.
7. Library Board of Trustees - 2 vacancies.

There were no nominations received at this time. These were all
rolled to the next meeting for nominations.

TAX REFUNDS

County Assessor, Robert Baird addressed this item. Mr. Baird
informed the Board that he has reviewed the refunds and supporting
documentation is in order and on file in his office.

There are 12 refund requests, all received since the first of
March.

Commissioner Good made the motion to approve the tax refunds as
presented by Mr. Baird. All voted in favor and the motion carried.

TAX RELEASES

Mr. Baird informed the Board that he has reviewed the releases and
supporting documentation is in order and on file in the County
Assessor's Office.

There are 46 requests for tax releases.

Commissioner Good made the motion to approve the releases requests
as presented by Mr. Baird. All voted in favor and the motion
carried.

NOMINATIONS
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Chairman Edney reminded the Board of 1 vacancy on the Land-Of-Sky
Regional Council Advisory Council on Aging. There were no
nominations so the item was rolled to the next meeting.

Chairman Edney reminded the Board of a minimum of 7 vacancies on

the Solid Waste Advisory Committee (SWAC).

Chairman Edney nominated Mr. Roy Neill, a local attorney. He
nominated Mr. Neill as chairman of the Committee. Chairman Edney
also nominated Mr. John Frazier, whe works at Rockwell
International.

Commissioner Good nominated Dr. John Russell Sacco, who is with
Parkhill Internists. Commissioner Good also nominated Reagan Rick
Houston, a retired chemist.

Commissioner Baker nominated Mr. Frank Drake, representing the
trash haulers of Henderson County. Commissioner Baker also
nominated Mr. Herb Young, from Dreicor.

Commissioner McKay nominated Mr. Robert Cathey, with Scil & Water
Conservation Dept. Commissioner McKay alsco nominated Mr Stefan
Juchnowycz, a physicist in Henderson County. Commissioner McKay
also nominated Mr. Whorton Nelson, a retired chemist and
consultant.

Commissioner Randall nominated Ann Richardson of Richardson
Rhododendron Farms. Commissioner Randall also nominated Dr. Bill
Killian, a former vocational agriculturalist and President of Blue
Ridge Community College.

There were a total of 11 nominations. Chairman Edney said that
there is no limit on the total number, there must be at least
seven., Chairman Edney informed the Board that a motion would be
in order to appoint these nominees.

Commissioner McKay made the motion to appoint these eleven nominees
as the Solid Waste Advisory Committee (SWAC). All voted in favor
and the motion carried.

Chairman Edney reminded the Board of the Cable T.V. Review
Committee membership, an add on.

Commissioner Baker nominated Matt Matteson, who served previously
on the committee. In regard to Mr. Myers' busy schedule,
Commissioner Baker asked that Mr. Myers name be withdrawn from the
committee. In regard to Mr. Edney's busy schedule, Commissioner
Baker asked that Mr. Edney's name be withdrawn from the list and
nominated Mr. Randall who stated he is willing to serve.
Commissioner Baker stated that Tom Anderson had voiced his interest
in serving again. He has not be able to get in touch with Robert
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Fox, who is in Florida, but hopes that he also will be willing to
serve again. Commissioner Baker also nominated Don Elkins to serve
again, he has indicated his willingness to serve. Commissioner
Baker stated that he needs one other person from the community, he
does not have a recommendation at this time. If Mr. Fox cannot
serve there will be two vacancies to fill.

Chairman Edney made the motion to appoint Don Elkins, Matt
Matteson, Dick Baker as chairman, Tom Anderson, and Hugh Randall
and to authorize Commissioner Baker, as Chairman of the committee,
to appoint up to two other members. All voted in favor and the
motion carried.

COMMISSIONERS! MEETING AND CONFERENCE ROOM USE POLICY

Mr. Myers, in accordance with a Board request that staff formalize
a policy statement regarding use of these facilities, presented to
the Board a draft policy statement for their consideration and
action. The Board reviewed the statement and there was discussion.

The statement presented lists an appeal process.

Mr. Myers stated that this policy statement provides general
guidance to the staff in reviewing requests for use of the
facilities and authorize staff to approve those requests subject
to no scheduling conflicts. If however one falls outside the
policy, this would give Mr. Myers the authority to administratively
disapprove the use of the facility and allow an appeal process to
the Board to grant an exception to the policy if they wish.

Commissioner Baker made the motion to approve the policy statement
as recommended. All voted in favor and the motion carried.

METROMONT REQUEST FOR PRESENTATION TO BOARD

Chairman Edney informed the Board of a letter from Michael @.
Wilson, Sales Manager for Metromont Materials Corp. There has been
discussion and letters concerning a concrete pipe they produce.
Metromont wants Henderson County to use that pipe in the Mud creek
project. Chairman Edney said that our engineer has studied the
project and the proposals and has recommended a different type of

pipe.

Mr. Wilson, the Sales Manager, has requested that he be allowed to
make a presentation to this Board regarding the concrete pipe.
Chairman Edney said that the basic policy for getting on the agenda
if not put on by a Commissioner or the County Manager, then it is
put on as a request and if the Board wants to allow it we can. It
is on the agenda today as a request.
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Chairman Edney said that we probably will be awarding a contract
today for the Mud Creek project.

Commissioner McKay stated that when we employ an architect or
engineer, we employ them to use their expertise to make
recommendations in alot of areas. We have a recommendation and the
recommendation happens to not be for this man's product.

Commissioner McKay made the motion to deny the request. All voted
in favor and the motion carried.

WOMEN'S HISTORY MONTH

Chairman Edney reminded the Board that this is one of our add-ons.

A draft resolution was handed out for the Board's review. The
proclamation was based on one adopted by the N.C. Governor.

Mr. Myers said that this request arises from a request by the
Council on the Status of Women asking that the month of March be
proclalmed as Women's History Month in Henderson County and
encouraging county residents to take note of the achievements and
contributions of the women of the past as well as the women of the
present.

Commissioner McKay made the motion to adopt the resolution
proclalmlng March as Women's History Month in Henderson County.
All voted in favor and the motion carried.

MUD_CREEK WATER & SEWER DISTRICT

The Board of Commissioners adjourned as Commissioners and convened
as Mud Creek Water & Sewer District Commissioners.

The Mud Creek Water & Sewer District Board adjourned and reconvened
as Henderson County Board of Commissioners.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Commissioner Good made the motion for the Board to go into
Executive Session to discuss legal and personnel matters. All
voted in favor and the motion carried.

The Board of Commissioners will begin the scheduled workshop at
2:00 p.m. instead of 1:00 p.m. as originally planned. The 1:00
presentation has been postponed.

Commissioner Good made the motion for the Board to go out of
Executive Session. All voted in favor and the motion carried.

L
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Commissioner McKay made the motion to transfer $24,000 from
contingencies to jail and $25,000 from contingencies to landfill.
All voted in favor and the motion carried.

The Board directed the Clerk to seal the minutes of the Executive
Session today in accordance with G.S. 143-318.11d.until the purpose
is fulfilled to have those minutes sealed.

2:00 WORKSHOP

Administration/Governing Body. Mr. Myers informed the Board of the

four staff members of this department and stated that we work as
a team. He informed them of the three client groups we work with:
1. The County Commissioners, 2. Department heads & county
employees, and 3. The general public or taxpayers/voters.

Mr. Myers informed the Board that the staff is here to support the
Board, to help the Board accomplish the things they want to
accomplish, We are not mind readers, we must be told which
direction the Board wants to take. We must keep open the lines of
communication.

ﬁr. Myers briefed the Board on the basic duties of the staff
members. Some of the Board members asked questions about the
employee performance appraisal system and that was discussed,

The minutes of meetings were discussed and the Clerk was directed
to try to shorten the minutes, to leave some details out, summarize
more.

The need for a retreat was discussed so that an agenda of several
items can be formed, things the Board wants to accomplish (a
priorities list).

All in attendance for the workshops walked up to 400 N, Main Street
for further presentations and site visits.

TAX ASSESSOR'S OFFICE

Robert Baird, County Tax Assessor, welcomed all to his department.
Mr. Baird reviewed the assessment process with the Board and
introduced some members of his staff as we proceeded on the site
visit. :

TAX COLLECTOR'S OFFICE

Terry Lyda, County Tax Collector, welcomed all and explained where
in the process his department is at the present time as compared
to this time last year. He introduced some of his staff as they
demonstrated entering a tax payment, a partial payment, or
recording a refund or release.

34
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LAND RECORDS MANAGEMENT

Pam Carver welcomed all and showed examples of the different maps
and work that her department creates. She explained the cost to
the public for these different items. We were given a rather
detailed lesson in mapwork, locating a property by pin numbers,
etc. We met some of Land Records staff as we toured their offices.

APPRATISAL OFFICE

Doyle Freeman welcomed all and showed examples of the work his
office is responsible for. He explained the site visits for
revaluating property, showed an example of the door tags. He also
showed examples of the tools his office uses to perform their work
including manuals.

EXECUTIVE SESSTON

Commissioner Baker made the motion for the Board to go into
Executive Session to interview a prospective employee.

Commissioner Baker made the motion for the Board to go out of
Executive Session.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

hdo) .

V. e [ 7
Pl 40 Lovw 7

Elizabeth W. Corn, Clerk ///JZ'Michael Edney, Chairman
/




HENDERSON COUNTY ASSESSOR’S OFFICE
400 North Main Street
Hendersonville, NC 28792
704/693-9554 or 693-3552

March 20, 1991

Mr. J. Michael Edney, Chairman
Henderson County Board of Commissioners
100 North King Street

Hendersonville, NC 28792

Dear Mr. Edney:

I have reviewed all refunds, and supporting documentation
is in order and on file in the County Assessor's office.

As a result of my review, I endorse these findings and
submit them for the approval of the Henderson County
Board of Commissioners.

Robert Baird
Henderson County Assessor



HENDERSON COUNTY ASSESSOR’S OFFICE
400 North Main Street
Hendersonville, NC 28792
704/693-9554 or 693-3552

March 14, 1991

Mr. Michael Edney, Chairman

flenderson County Board of Commissioners
100 North King Street

Hendersonville, N. C. 28792

Dear Mr. Edney:
Attached please find a list of Henderson County taxpayers who

have requested tax refunds since the first of March. These requests
haveAMen reviewed and we respectfully request that these refunds

Robert Baird
County Assessor

RB/gbl
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HENDERSON COUNTY ASSESSOR’S OFFICE
400 North Main Street
Hendersonville, NC 28792
704/693-9554 or 693-3552

March 20, 1991

Mr. J. Michael Edney, Chairman
Henderson County Board of Commissioners
100 North King Street

Hendersonville, NC 28792

Dear Mr. Edney:

I have reviewed all releases, and supporting documentation
is in order and on file in the County Assessor's office.

As a result of my review, I endorse these findings and
submit them for the approval of the Henderson County
Board of Commissioners.

/ czzzL¢J£;7
dons 70

f =
Robert Baird
Henderson County Assessor
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